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Polly Cook
Executive Programme Manager
Projects, Programmes & Procurement Unit, Leeds City Council		12th September 2018
Leeds Civic Hall
Portland Way
LEEDS
LS1 1UR

By email to aqconsultation@leeds.gov.uk


Leeds Clean Air Zone Formal Consultation

Response of the Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs

The Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs represents over 540 member clubs throughout the United Kingdom with a total membership of over a quarter of a million historic vehicle owners and enthusiasts.

Interest in historic vehicles sustains economic activity worth £5.5 billion annually to the UK economy and supports the employment of nearly 35,000 people spread widely across the country.

Vehicles owned by FBHVC members include historic vehicles of many kinds, including cars, motorcycles, buses, coaches, lorries, vans, utility vehicles, military vehicles, tractors and other agricultural vehicles and steam engines.

These vehicles are no longer used primarily, if at all, as simple methods of transportation. They are preserved and in many cases have been restored for their historic interest. Their owners exhibit them at exhibitions, shows, community fetes, etc. and currently use the country’s highways both in order to attend at those events, but also to participate in touring events and for general leisure purposes, which themselves serve to enhance the visibility of the mobile heritage our members’ vehicles represent.

The Federation therefore welcomes the intention of Leeds City Council set out in Paragraph 3.59.1 of the Report to the Executive Board to exempt vehicles in the ‘historic’ vehicle excise duty taxation class. However, while the current qualification date for that class is 31st December 1977, as stated in the Report, the qualifying date in fact rolls forward by twelve months in April of each year. The Federation assumes that Leeds City Council intends to follow the National Framework in rolling forward the exemption.

The Federation also welcomes the intention to provide a concession for younger preserved buses (aged 20 to 39 years old) as detailed in clause 3.60.2 of the Report to the Executive Board and agrees that an exemption limited to 10 days per year is a fair assessment.


As the Federation does not wish to comment on the any other aspects of the consultation document, it is hoped that you can accept this written submission in lieu of completing the online survey.  

Please could the council include our organisation in any future CAZ consultation that may occur.


Yours sincerely

Bob Owen

Bob Owen

Director – Legislation

Federation of British Historic Vehicle Clubs


Contact details
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